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September 13, 1988

VADM Lando V. Zeck, Jr.

Chairman, Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Matomic Building

1717 H Streec, N.V.

Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Chairman Zeck:

The American Pharmaceutical Assoclation (APhA) {s the national
professional society of pharmacists representing the third largest health
profession. Ve have a large and active contingeat of nuclear pharmacists
in our membership. ;
Ve are vriting to bring your attention teo & problem that muclear
pharnaciste are facing due to the NRC regulation 10 CFR 35,100, 35,200,
and 35,300, published in the October 16, 1966 Federal Register. This
regulation allove for the adainistration of & redicsctive drug only if
the Food and Drug Adainistration (FDA) has accepted a “"Notice of Claimed
Investigstional Exemption for a New Drug® (IND) or approved a "Nev Drug
Application® (NDA) for the drug. In doing se, this regulation prohibits
the compounding of radiopharmaceuticals by pharmacists using
radiochenicals and/or other appropriate non-radicsctive materials (upon
receipt of a precription order from a duly-licensed prescriber) unless an
IND or NDA {s submitted and azcepted for the end-product.

While ve understand that this regulation {s intended to protect the
public safety by rroviding only FDA approved drugs to the end-user, wve
feel {t unnecessarily restricts nuclear pharmscists from fully carrying
out their professional responsibilicties. These tesponsibilities lnclude
the provision of extemporanecusly compounded radiopharmaceutical products
for critical diagnostic and therapeutic procedures.

Like all pharmacists, nuclear pharmacists are trained to vork with
pharasceutical chemicals. Nuclear pharmacists, and in particular those
nuclear pharmacists vho are certified by the Board of Pharmaceutical
Specialties, have further extensive training in the safe and proper use
of radiopharmaceutical materials and other radicactive compounds. Ve
believe that these nuclear pharmacists, who are regulated by their
respective state boards of pharmacy, should be allowved to use their
professional judgment in this area. Fhysiclans using
radiopharmaceuticals will then be able to provide the best available
diagnosis and treatment to their patients.

891019005
£210190054 890605
35~09 PDR



Chairman Lando v, Zeck, Jr.
September 13, 1988
Page 2

In no other aress of pharmacy Practice are there restrictions on the
Banner in wvhich appropriate Baterials may de used in eXteanporenecus
Compounding. We believe that {¢ 4o unreasonabdble to arditrarily restrice
nuclear pharmacists from exercioing theis professionsal prerogatives ia
the performance of their duties, we beileve that & less stringent
interpretation of the regulaticn vould permit nueclear pPharmacists to
CArry out their Profeseional duties to the demefit of the end-user,

{ssvue further., we urge you te consider verxing vith us to seek o
Sutually agreeadle solution to this prodlem.
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Praédsident
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Jrs/ety



